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	To: 
	All County Councillors 


Sheltered Housing Consultation update
As you aware Somerset County Council currently commission a Support Service within Sheltered Housing. This service helps tenants with higher level support needs to manage correspondence; help to pay bills or manage the household budget; help to arrange appointments and help to plan shopping or meals. The current contract for support in Sheltered housing schemes expires during October 2018.
Following the involvement phase and the feedback received, Somerset County Council proposed to stop the contribution of funding to the sheltered housing providers and reinvest into other more equitable services where the funding will support everyone and not just those in Sheltered Housing. The Council proposed to stop contributing funding to the support in sheltered housing and invest funding into the Community Connect model, this will help to ensure the support is available to everyone and not just those living in sheltered housing. 

Consultation on the proposal commenced on the 3rd April and ran till the end of May. Individual survey forms sent to all existing Sheltered Housing schemes and an internet based survey open to the general public via the SCC website resulted in the return of 196 completed forms. 93% were from existing tenants of Sheltered Housing. Results show that 45% agreed with the proposal, 24% did not and the remainder neither agreed nor disagreed. A decision was then taken by Cllr David Huxtable on the 25th June to take forward SCC proposal with reinvesting some of the funding into Community Connect. We believe this will allow more people to get the support they need across the County, regardless of the type of home they live in. Please note some services are not included within our funding we provide so will not be affected – they will remain the same. These include tenants’ alarm systems, the emergency response service and tenancy support. 

We will be working closely with Housing Provider to make sure any disruption caused by the change is kept to an absolute minimum. Community Connect teams will be hosting events to tenants to their work and the value they can add to their everyday lifes. This approach to providing support has been very successful in many parts of the county and the additional funding will make it more widely available. 
If you would like to discuss this further then please contact the ShelteredhousingService@Somerset.gov.uk mailbox or ring Vicky Chipchase on: 07976698232.
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